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March 11, 2020

Governor Jay Inslee

Dear Governor Inslee,

Washington Nonprofits commends you on your thoughtful response to the spread of coronavirus within our state.   We need strong, unified leadership, and that was evident in the press conference this morning.  

I am writing to be sure that you are aware of what we are hearing from nonprofits at this time:
· Nonprofits, particularly service providers, are being called in to adapt quickly to new operating requirements, educate community members, and support vulnerable community members without any new resources.
· Many nonprofits are likely to face a spike in demand for services in the coming weeks and months. 
· Nonprofits tend to be under-resourced and under-staffed in the best of times.  A drop-off in staff and volunteers due to illness, vulnerability to illness, kids home from school, etc., will pose threats to program continuity.
· Many nonprofits are already suffering significant financial losses due to cancelled fundraising events, cancelled performances, cancelled conferences and other programs.  Like small businesses, nonprofits will need help to recover economically.
In some cases, several factors may combine to create difficult challenges.  For example, food banks will be more needed than ever, yet they tend to rely heavily on volunteers, many of whom are senior citizens and may be unable to volunteer at this time for safety reasons.

We urge you to consult with nonprofit leaders statewide as the state of Washington continues to proactively respond to this crisis.  Nonprofit leaders are pretty busy, but they also have great insights from their work on the frontlines.  Please let us know how we can help in providing useful information or connecting you with leaders who can advise your efforts.

Sincerely,
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Laura Pierce
[bookmark: _GoBack]Executive Director
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We make sure nonprofits have what they need to succeed.
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